

BELROSE PS P & C

Meeting Minutes

09/03/2021

7.15pm

1. Welcome

2. Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting – Lisa W and Emma B

3. Correspondence

Interrelate –need to organize soon. Who is to take over?

Colour Run paperwork – look into companies

4. Principals Report – Mrs Zorian

On File

Decreasing numbers due to multiple factors – need to look at kindergartens and use parents as a ‘good word’ network

5. Oval – Susie T

Ian Thompson has done a report on the condition of the oval and what can be done to improve it. There is lots of weeds and lantana. It needs a ‘spray plan’ – September x 2, July and March.

Poor drainage areas also need looking at with spray and turf ?looking at a pool company to delivery some excess fill and remove the wooden sleeper to improve flow away.

Need mulch too. Full report presented to Mrs Z

6. Resignation of Zoe H from Vice President. Emma B nominated and elected

7. Playground

Need to get to Assets ASAP as there may be quite a wait with lots of projects going on

Need a call out for more parents to help with the project ?via FB or class mums

8. **Band** – Lisa W

65 members in total for 2021 - \$30K in income

Costs – bandmasters, instrument repairs, festivals

Looking at \$2300 loss – potential fundraising to offset this

Potentially looking at hiring the unused instruments outside of the school

2020 – still chasing \$2600 (8 students) – hoping to still collect most of it

Fundraising ideas – cake stall and share election day in Sept

9. **Fundraising** – Rebecca K

Disco – lots of volunteers, using ‘Bop til you Drop’

Gelato Day – Bec K already sorting

Easter Raffle – lots of holiday activities as prizes

Ball – October 23rd – Bec looking into what’s been organized pre Covid

Girls Night In - ?date – offsite with a ‘Ladies Shopping Night’ – able to bring friends

Man Night – Mark B to organize ?Pitch and Putt event

10. **Beautification**

Rebecca has plans for the quadrangle – Hayley to paint 5 x smaller murals – already plenty of parent volunteers to help with the prep work etc

All costs for painting is coming out of the previously unusable building fund

Need to look at best option to run working bees – set dates and what tools required for efficiency.

Sarah C suggested a parent business directory for small businesses and skills in the parent community – good way of knowing who to approach for what tasks and also a small business promotion – potential fundraising opportunity if we charged for advertising or placement

11. Canteen – Jeanette B

Flexischools website not coping with Fridays – encourage parent via FB to order earlier or set up recurring orders

Mrs Jones has applied for the council ‘Swap for Good’ programme and we have been accepted. Council person will visit on March 15th

Suggested 2nd window opened on Fridays to reduce the line

12. Vege Garden – Emma B

Emma and Adam B building a mulch bay to make it easier

Gardens are ready for planting – Thursday morning garden club to help

Emma has made a NAIDOC grant application to get QR codes for the plants and potentially buy some native stingless bees.

13. General Business

PSSA Equipment – parent query if correct and adequate - if anything is needed or wrong just raise the issue with Mrs Zorian. All should be in order

Meeting closed 9.25pm